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      Lo and Behold
APRIL 2025
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Newsletter of the Unitarian Universalist Congregation of Glens Falls

21 Weeks Road, Queensbury, NY 12804

Our mission is to CREATE BELOVED COMMUNITY:

NURTURE the mind and spirit, INSPIRE peace and justice, SERVE with love and compassion

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________

APRIL SUNDAY SERVICES 10:00 AM
(ZOOM AND IN-PERSON SERVICES)
APR. 6 – "What Moves Us?" by Eric Lawson and Molly Stewart. They will give our Congregation a taste
                of what they are learning in our “What Moves Us?” class. 

APR. 13 -"Awful Glitter: A springtime celebration of all that sparkles in nature" by Rev. Debbie
                 Philp.  

APR. 20 – "Jesus Lives" by Will Aitcheson. Easter is traditionally a celebration of the resurrection of
                 Jesus. This presentation will be a celebration that Jesus' teaching, his love, and his humanity, 
                 still live. 
APR. 27 – Service will be presented by Rev. Barbara Threet 
LO AND BEHOLD
The UUCGF newsletter is published monthly except July and is distributed to members and friends of the Congregation.  THE NEWSLETTER DEADLINE IS THE THIRD SUNDAY OF THE MONTH. Articles may be given to Elayne Leonelli or sent to eleone31@outlook.com.  For questions, call Elayne at 518-832-7384.
FROM REV. BARBARA’S COUCH
            Well, it’s about March 20, give or take a day, so it’s newsletter column time again. This time is markedly different from where I sat on February 20 as I contemplated the March column, and radically different from January 20, or December 20! And it’s all because of Covid. Most of you know that I took a few weeks off in the last few weeks of November. I wrote the December columns before I left which turned out to be a very wise thing because in the first few days of my time away, I had what turned out to be a quite severe case of Covid (I initially hoped it was just the flu, but I was wrong). Now, every single time there’s been a new vaccine, I’ve gotten it.  I had received a booster sometime in July. But as we’ve often heard, the vaccines greatly reduce the chances of contracting Covid but don’t completely prevent it. And they significantly reduce the severity, should one get it anyway. What they don’t do, at all, is to prevent the risk of long Covid. And whether one gets long Covid, or how it affects one, seems to be quite random: severe cases of Covid may have no long-term effects, and vice versa.  


I did. For me, it was intense brain fog. ‘Brain fog’ has always seemed to me a very nebulous term, almost a cop-out. It’s not. It’s reduced mental clarity, an absurd degree of forgetfulness, inability to track thoughts and ideas, troubles with memory and coherence, and general muddle-headedness. I had to make lists of things I normally remember automatically – Zoom Board meeting tonight, fill gas tank, take Julien to school. It lasted until late February, until after I’d consulted my doctor about whether I was developing Alzheimer’s or some other cognitive impairment (she said no – just ‘long Covid’). It was as if I were wandering in a forest with a very dense fog, and the paths badly grown over and obscure. Then, fortunately, within just a few days in late February, - just in time to compose the March newsletter columns - it was as if the fog lifted, and I was back to searching for a word or losing a train of thought at my usual rate. The path(s) through the forest to whatever I was looking for became visible again.


The whole experience was humbling, and instructive. I know so many people who struggle with cognitive decline: I pray I don’t become one of them, but there are no guarantees. I’ve learned more about what that must feel like, and how frightening and disconcerting it must be. And getting Covid at all was frustrating! I have been very careful about vaccinations, and other than Sundays and my community chorus, I’m still very intentional about avoiding crowds in any setting – no concerts or plays, no large public events. Do I need to go back to masking whenever I’m around people at all? (Covid, just go away!)


There are ways that the ‘brain fog’ experience mimicked what navigating Covid itself felt like in those early months, about 5 years ago. Terribly intrusive, completely upsetting life’s normal routine, conflicting and overwhelming information to respond to, no clear idea of the path forward, no way of knowing when life would settle down again. In fact, for me, that’s what our current political situation feels like: an onslaught of constantly changing events and information, lots of upheaval and no way of knowing what might erupt next, or where. It is upsetting, to say the least.


There’s a proverb I came across years ago to the general effect of “no matter what forest you enter or how dense it is, there’s always an end to the forest somewhere, so the only way through is to keep walking!” Who knows: you might already be over half way through already! Keep walking…
Shalom and Salaam

Rev. Barbara  

PASTORAL CARE ASSOCIATES
Rev. Barbara Threet:  brthreet@gmail.com  978-855-7236
Diane Collins: dc.wildflowers@gmail.com 518-792-2811

You may contact either of them when you are in need of pastoral care.
APRIL BIRTHDAYS
Haven Alessi, Dee-Dee Diccicco-Craft, Michelle Galo, Ray Savastano, Molly Stewart, Jean Thomas
FY 2025 BOARD OF TRUSTEES
 Kathy Wisnieski (President), Nancy Kimball (Vice-President)

Jean Grant (Secretary), Mike Goodwin (Treasurer),

Rich Myette, and Stephen Baratta
BOARD UPDATES
· Our new Hymnals have arrived. We have a total of 24 with bookplate dedications. Thank you to Jean Grant for signing and printing the dedications.

· The Shared Ministry team is complete. It includes Felice Best, Will Aitcheson, Martha Torregrossa and Linda Westlake. Thank you all for your willingness to serve on this important committee.

· The Safety committee status report was reviewed. The board is making plans to have a handicapped railing installed on the entrance ramp. Rich Myette has volunteered to get two new Handicapped parking signs installed. Next years snow plowing contract will include keeping all our ramps clean as well as putting down sand in the parking lot. We endorse obtaining one Epi-pen for our First Aid kit.

· Steve Baratta reported on grant sources to fund some of the safety improvements needed.

· The board endorsed the work of the Worship committee in developing a new way to communicate community activities and events. The digital format will be new for all of us but it promises to allow more time for worship.

· We are trying to locate all UUCGF policies and keep them both as a hard copy and putting them on our Google Docs platform for safekeeping. The hard copy is in a blue binder on the shelf in Barbara’s waiting room.

· Molly Stewart began the conversation with the board to look at our digital safety in terms of our email lists and other aspects of our digital footprint. Thank you Molly for bringing your expertise to the board. This will involve ongoing discussions and planning.
Congratulations! We all made it through a difficult winter with unbelievable ice to manage. Happy Spring!

Board meetings are held the third Thursday of each month from 10:00-11:30 am. 

All are welcome. We meet in person in the Peace room.
~ Kathy Wisnieski, President
BUILDING USE CALENDAR
Please remember Mike Goodwin has taken on the responsibility of maintaining the building use calendar. Please contact him at jmgoodwin55@gmail.com or 631-332-9310 or catch him in person at services, if you wish to use any part of the building.
COMMUNITY AND CONNECTIONS
            Have an announcement to share? Great! Community and Connections is moving from our weekly service to your inbox. Please call, email or chat Molly Stewart (mollystewart6@gmail.com) to make sure your "ad" gets into our new digital bulletin. Each Friday a new email will be sent to your inbox listing of all the happenings with UUCGF. Going digital can be worrisome, so the Worship Committee will still post all announcements each Sunday in our lobby. We will have launch our new bulletin on April 4th, 2025. 
FINANCE COMMITTEE
Here is a brief summary of July 2024 – June 2025 revenues and expenses for FY 2025
             Total Revenues for February 2025 were  $4,226.00
             Total Expenses for February 2025 were $10,447.68
             Total Revenues from July 2024-February 2025 were $56,010.03
             Total Expenses from July 2024-February 2025 were $56,430.12

If you have any questions, please contact Mike Goodwin at 631-332-9310 or jmgoodwin55@gmail.com,
 or Elayne Leonelli at 518-832-7384 or eleone31@outlook.com.
The Finance Committee members are Steve Baratta, Mike Goodwin, Kate Abbott, Will Aitcheson, and Elayne Leonelli, Facilitator.
Your pledge checks and/or donations for FY 2025 will be gratefully received 

by sending them to: UUCGF, PO Box 534, Glens Falls, NY 12801
THANK YOU TO ONE AND ALL FOR YOUR SUPPORT!!
A NOTE FROM THE TREASURER
            Please continue to look at the Financial Reports posted on the board in the Fellowship Room. This month is particularly interesting because I have included a breakdown of the Building and Grounds expenses. You will notice we have spent 136% of the budgeted amount with four months remaining. Scary when you consider these are necessary expenses that will have to be planned into next year's budget, a process that begins soon. As always, accompanying the budget process is the pledge drive. I am thinking about what I can do personally to help cover this dramatic rise in B & G expenses when the pledge drive begins. The other side of the coin is the collection of more than projected building use fees. This will help tremendously assuming we maintain the same pace of rentals next year. Food for thought.
Peace

~ Mike
********************************************************************************************TECH PERSON NEEDED
We are looking for a tech savvy person to handle issues which arise during our use of zoom services and to organize the less knowledgeable people running zoom on Sundays. We are in danger of this service to the congregation collapsing in the future. 

Please contact Jackie or Mike Goodwin if interested.
********************************************************************************************
SOCIAL JUSTICE COMMITTEE
    Open Door Outreach
       Springtime (yes the Equinox has come and gone) volunteers for April and May have signed up.
Thanks to Debbie, Regina, and Janet for serving (literally) in the Open Door kitchen in March.

Debbie, Susan & Jack are on the schedule for Easter Sunday 4/20, and Molly & Cody, and Dee Dee & Mike for May 18.
           For those who like to plan ahead for summertime, June, July and August are open.

Many thanks to our UU volunteers for bringing their helping hands and smiling faces throughout the fall and winter. As they say, "You Rock!"

~Diane Collins, UU Open Door Coordinator
dc.wildflowers@gmail.com   

(518)792-2811
THE SOCIAL JUSTICE COMMITTEE WILL MEET APRIL 27th AFTER SERVICE AT 11:30 AM
HOSPITALITY
             The Hospitality Committee is inviting UUCGF members and friends to become volunteers for our weekly Coffee Hour, which is held in the Fellowship Room after each Sunday service.  We presently have four teams who help, but there is a great need to create a fifth team to help.  Volunteering for this activity is an enjoyable way to support our time for community gathering and sharing of hot beverages and great goodies.  Volunteers are asked to bring a food item to share and help with setup and cleaning after 11:40.  As the saying goes, "Many hands make light work!" If interested, please contact Jean Grant.
             Just a reminder. There will be NO Potluck in April.  
          We will still have coffee hour each Sunday.
If you know of someone who would enjoy receiving a greeting card for a special occasion or one of support, please contact Jean Grant or Ellen Santasiero.  Thank you.
~ Jean Grant
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
            In RE we are still on our journey with the JETPIG! This month our friendly pig is bringing us the letter T for Transformation. The children will be sowing marigold seeds and learning about how important Transformation is in the life of a UU member. Anyone who wants to sow a seed may as well after service of March 30th. April brings P for Pluralism as our theme to explore.

            Lastly, "Save the Date" for those who want to be a part of the Spring Activity day, mark your calendar for May 24th with more details to follow.  
~ Molly Stewart
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE / GAME ACTIVITY GROUP
               Our congregation’s Annual Meeting is approaching.  The Membership Committee would like to remind all congregants that voting members shall be those members eighteen (18) years of age or older who have been members for 30 or more days. Voting members shall have made a recorded financial contribution and completed a pledge card for the current fiscal year and/or paid toward a pledge in the last twelve (12) months in addition to having signed the UUCGF Membership Book.  Please see Xanath Bailey, Jean Grant, or Rev. Barbara Threet with any questions.

Happy Spring!
        THE BOARD GAME ACTIVITY GROUP WILL BE MEETING AFTER THE SERVICE 

FROM 11:45 am-1:30 pm ON APRIL 13TH.

ALL AGES ARE WELCOME
 ~ Xanath Bailey
*********************************************************************

HEAR YE! HEAR YE! ALL STORYTELLERS, WRITERS, AND MUSICIANS

(or those who would like a night of original entertainment)

THE NEXT (AND LAST until autumn) UUCGF Open Mic night

will be APRIL 5, 2025 from 7-9pm

Sign-ups begin at 6:45 pm

ALL ARE WELCOME!
HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!

GO TO THE UUCGF WEBSITE OR FB PAGE

IN CASE OF INCLEMENT WEATHER CANCELLATIONS.
 **********************************************************************

FOR MAKING SENSE OF AMERICA BOOK CLUB and FRIDAY PRANAYAMA & MEDITATION UPDATES, PLEASE CONTACT Maureen Reilly at mrdye47@aol.com for more information.

Maureen has been ill so she is not sure about her schedule.
MOUNTAIN RIVER CIRCLE AT UUCGF
            You are invited to honor the Earth, open to Mystery, and strengthen your connection to Nature during our Full Moon circle. We gather monthly in UUCGF's Fellowship Hall to support one another's exploration of UU's seventh principle and growth as interconnected beings in the web of life. Rituals are inspired by earth-based spiritual traditions, the Work the Reconnects, and nature itself.
For more information, contact Debbie Philp at 518-810-7871 or debbie@debbiephilp.com.
Rain Moon - Sunday, April 13th at 7:00 pm    

Rain Moon – Sunday, April 13th at 7:00 pm
~ Debbie Philp
SAFETY TEAM
            The Safety Team has been working for several months formulating a plan to make our beloved community a “Safe Congregation.” “Safe Congregation” is a term used by the UUA to indicate that Congregants are safe in relating to each other, that they can safely and effectively respond in an emergency, and they are as safe as possible from outside threats of disruption, property damage, and even violence. The result of this concerted and coordinated effort is a status report that has been submitted to the Board. The report includes a list of accomplishments and a prioritized needs list and is available to anyone by simply asking any committee member to forward you a copy. Committee accomplishments include: 

· Review of disruptive behavior policy. 

· Establishment of the Committee on Shared Ministry. First meeting is 3/29/2025. 

· Three first Aid kits purchased and strategically placed. 

· Evacuation routes posted. 

· First Aid Posters posted. 

· Fire safety training completed. 

· Fire safety inspection completed. Incident response counseling team established (Will, Rich, and Kate). 

· Fire exits pointed out as part of Worship introduction. 

· Weapons Free signs have been posted 

· Big ticket items on the needs list include new front entry doors that meet fire safety building code, protect from outside threats, and are handicapped accessible. 

· Also included is purchasing an AED. The team is actively engaged in finding and applying for grant money. We will keep you updated on progress. 
The team will meet on Sunday, April 13, 2025, in the Peace Room at 11:30 am. We will be discussing any grant writing progress and any other accomplishments over the past month.  
~ Submitted by Will Aitcheson 
“The Earth is what we all have in common.”
WENDELL BERRY
(Happy Earth Day!)
Minister: Rev. Barbara Threet
Music Accompanist: Ray Savastano
Worship Chair: Joan Lennon
Website:  www.glensfallsuu.com
Office phone: (518) 636-5657
Mailing address:  PO Box 534, Glens Falls, NY 12801
DENOMINATIONAL AFFAIRS
For further information, please check the UUA web site at www.uua.org
and www.uua.org/cer for the Central East Region
CENTRAL EAST UU REGION 
            The UU Central East Region (CER) offers a variety of programs, workshops, and on-going groups. Take a look at their web page https://www.uua.org/central-east for more information.
             Our contact person for the Central East Region of the UUA, is Rev. Alia Shinbrough (they/them).
MEMBERS & FRIENDS
CONDOLENCES TO:
            ….. Harvey Noordsy and family because of the recent death of Betty Noordsy
SPECIAL THOUGHTS TO:
        ….. Jim and Lynn McDonald because Jim is dealing with some health concerns.  Lynn will be

                 stepping back for a few months to take care of Jim, as well as herself.

            ….. Maureen Reilly who has been recovering from Covid after a recent trip to Spain

            ….. Rich Myette who will be having knee surgery in early April
THANK YOU TO:
           …… Mike Craft, Rev. Barbara, and Felice Best for helping to set up tables & chairs for our
                March potluck
           …… Mike Craft, Rich Myette, and Will Aitcheson for adjusting the clocks for “Spring Forward” 

           …… To the people who step up each week to pick up the offering during our Sunday services
APRIL CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Sat., Apr. 5
7 – 9 pm – Open Mic night
Sun., Apr. 6
10:00 am– Sunday service - HYBRID SERVICE

Sun., Apr. 13
PASSOVER
10:00 am– Sunday service - HYBRID SERVICE
11:30 am – Safety Team
11:45 am - Game Activity Group
Thurs., Apr. 17
10:00 – 11:30 am Board of Trustees in person meeting
Sun., Apr. 20
EASTER SUNDAY
10:00 am – Sunday service - HYBRID SERVICE
THERE WILL NOT BE A POTLUCK THIS MONTH
3:00 – 6:00 pm – SERVING AT OPEN DOOR
7:00 pm – Mountain River Circle – Wind Moon
Tues., Apr. 22
EARTH DAY
Sun., Apr. 27

10:00 am – Sunday service  
